Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked for:
1)      Can the Local Authority’s Director of Public Health provide an estimate for the number of referrals made to drug treatment services in your area for the following financial years:

a.
2009/2010
1507


b.      
2010/2011
1568

c.       
2011/2012
1437

d.      
2012/2013
1442

e.      
2013/2014
1500

f.        
2014/2015
1583
2)      Can the Local Authority’s Director of Public Health provide an estimate for the number of referrals made to alcohol treatment services in your area for the following financial years:

a.       
2009/2010
613

b.      
2010/2011
626

c.       
2011/2012
685

d.      
2012/2013
774

e.      
2013/2014
765
f.        
2014/2015
603

3)      Can the Local Authority’s Director of Public Health provide the out-turn data for budget spent on drug and alcohol treatment services in your area for the following financial years:

a.       
2009/2010
£5,447,471 

b.      
2010/2011
£5,986,961 

c.       
2011/2012
£9,073,742

d.      
2012/2013
£9,806,131
e.      
2013/2014
£8,360,411
f.        
2014/2015
£8,062,876

Please note that in Leicester there has been a Pooled Budget in existence since 2001.  This is able to draw in funding contributions from a range of statutory agencies to reflect the joint commissioning arrangements of partners. 

 4)      Can the Local Authority’s Director of Public Health tell me who is responsible for policy which provides support to children of:

a.       
Dependent drinkers

b.      
Hazardous drinkers

The council does not have a specific policy for this cohort. Contracted specialist substance misuse services are required to respond to the needs of families affected by parental substance misuse and provide a multi disciplinary response within the adults and children’s safeguarding frameworks.  Services have the opportunity to refer young people affected by parental substance misuse to the Barnardo’s Young Carers Project.          

The council does not collect this information locally. The term ‘Increasing Risk Drinkers’ is now used for ‘Hazardous Drinkers’. The Local Alcohol Profiles historically provided synthetically modelled estimates of increasing and higher risk drinkers, but the most recent refresh of the LAPE data does not include these indicators. The 2014 LAPE Profiles estimated that 19.4% of adults were ‘Increasing Risk Drinkers’ in Leicester.  

5)      Does the Local Authority have plans to produce a strategy of support for children of:

a.       
Dependent drinkers

b.      
Hazardous drinkers
The council does not have any plans currently to develop a specific strategy in relation to this cohort.  
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester  
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


